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Minutes of the Meeting held at Community, 108 Northampton Road, Earls Barton 
on Monday 12 June 2017

Present: Cllrs P Morrall (Chair), J Bond, M Cahill, B Chapman, S Dodds, S Glover, R Gough, W Mills, L Morrison, M Perkins, B Rice, C Wells.

087/17 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public addressed the Parish Council on the subject of grass cutting in the village.

088/17 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were approved from Cllr Abbott.

089/17 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllrs Glover and Morrall declared a personal interested in agenda item 095/17(c).

090/17 Minutes of the Meeting of 8 May 2017 and Extraordinary Meeting of 5 June 2017 
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.

091/17 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	4323
	All Saints Church
	External Church Floodlighting 
	1015.34

	4324
	F J Morris Contracting Ltd
	Clay Lane Barrier 
	3957.60

	4325
	Clerk
	Salary/Expenses
	1289.59

	4326
	Senior Youth Club Leader
	Salary
	  140.00

	4327
	Senior Y/Club Assist Leader
	Salary
	  125.86

	4328
	Inland Revenue
	Tax/NI
	  383.77

	4329
	Northants Pension Fund
	Pension Contributions
	  514.85

	4330
	R Bond
	VAS Maintenance (May 2017)
	    65.00



092/17 Planning 
(a) Planning Applications Received:
WP/17/00233/FUL – conversion of first floor flat above Opus Hair Salon to create further treatment area, staff room & store – Opus Hair Salon, 5 Station Road
WP/17/00283/FUL – first floor front extension – 51A Manor Road
WP/17/00294/ADV – 1 x non-illuminated fascia, 2 x internally illuminated logos, 12 x non-illuminated wall mounted aluminium panels & 1 x internally illuminated totem – 6-10 High Street
WP/17/00325/FUL – proposed construction of detached double garage – re-submission – 76 Doddington Road
No comments were required on the applications received.

093/17 Police/Community Safety
An email from Insp Lyons regarding accessibility meetings was discussed.  It was resolved to invite PCC Stephen Mold to a future meeting to discuss the decision by the Safer Community Team not to provide crime figures or attend Parish Council meetings.

094/17 Sports and Leisure Development
A liaison meeting was held with DWH.  Their indicative forecast indicates that the 200th house should be built in late 2020, although they are not able to provide a definitive timeframe.  DWH are reluctant to agree to changes to the pitch layout but have agreed to look at it further.  EBPC will look at the boundary of the land transfer once a response has been received regarding the pitch layout.

095/17 Finance & Projects
(a) Internal Audit 2016/17 – it was noted that no issues had been identified by the Internal Auditor.  The accounts will now be submitted for External Audit.
(b) BCW Community Capital Grants – details of the Community Capital Grant scheme will be circulated to the members who will then suggest suitable projects.
(c) Grant Funding – a request for emergency grant funding by EB Tennis Club was discussed. It was resolved that they be asked to apply for a grant at the end of October with other village organisations unless the matter is urgent, in which case they should attend a meeting of the Parish Council and make a presentation to the members.

096/17 Review of Policies    
(a) Cemetery Rules and Regulations – following discussion, it was resolved to adopt the amended Cemetery Rules and Regulations.
(b) Grant Policy – following a report from the Clerk and discussion, it was resolved to adopt the proposed Grant Funding Policy.

097/17 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Grounds Maintenance Contract – It was noted that, following the Extraordinary Meeting of the Parish Council, a meeting with the new contracts supervisor was held on Friday 9 June.  It was noted that the contractors have assured the PC that the cutting will be brought up to standard by 17 June, with the priority being the village centre and Rec for the Carnival.  It was resolved that the Clerk send a letter to the contractors confirming that, if the work is not brought up to standard by 17 June, consideration will be given to terminating the contract.  It was also resolved that delegated powers be given to the Chair and Vice Chair to make the decision on whether to terminate the contract following an inspection by and advice from the Grounds Maintenance Committee.
(b) DWH Development – the road names for phase 2 were noted.
(c) Cemetery – Damaged Memorial – following discussion, it was agreed that, as the Cemetery Rules and Regulations state that “all memorials remain the sole risk of the owner at all times and without liability to the Parish Council and the Parish Council shall not be responsible for any damage which may occur to the same” no settlement can be agreed by Parish Council.  Investigations continue and any further information that comes to light will be passed to the owner.
(d) Park Street Car Park Wall Repairs – it was resolved that a structural engineer be appointed at a cost of £425.00 to carry out a survey on the wall.  As permission has been refused to survey the wall from the neighbouring property, this will just be carried out from the car park side.
(e) Park Street Car Park – it was confirmed that the rescheduled date for the appeal is Thursday 9 November. 

098/17 Borough Council of Wellingborough Correspondence
(a) Cllr Morrall will represent the PC at the Civic Service.
(b) Consultation on draft Tree Policy – the consultation was noted.  The poor state of the trees in the village centre was noted.  It was resolved that the Clerk write to NCC regarding the tree that recently fell in the Little Green Car Park.
099/17 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence
Cllr Gough advised that the first full cabinet meeting would be held on Thursday 15 June. Cllr Gough has been appointed to the Children, Learning and Community Scrutiny Committee and is also on the Northamptonshire Police and Crime Panel.  

100/17 Other Correspondence
(a) E-on – change to renewal window – noted

Date of Next Meeting
Monday 10 July 2017 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council
01604 812850	theclerk.ebpc@gmail.com 	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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